
To: Gino Betts, OPA Director  
CC: Daniel Okada, OPA Assistant Director of Investigations 
From: Payton Schenck, OIG Lead Investigative Specialist 
Date: July 13, 2023 
Re: Partial Certification Memo for 2023OPA-0069 

Partial Certification Memo 

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case 2023OPA-0069. While conducting our review it was 
determined that the 30-day classification notice to the Named Employees, required by the Seattle 
Police Officers' Guild’s Collective Bargaining Agreement, was sent approximately two months after the 
30-day classification window passed.  

Accordingly, OIG can certify this investigation as thorough and objective, but not timely. 

Respectfully,  

_________________________ 

Payton Schenck, OIG Lead Investigative Specialist 


